
Reminders 

¶ Fri 28
th

 June ς Bake & Book Sale 3pm 

¶ Tues 2
nd

 July ς Performance Assembly 2pm 

¶ Thurs 4
th

  July ς H&S Quiz Night@The Pines 7:30pm 

¶ Fri  5
th

  July ς Whole School Hui/Assembly 9:15am 

      Classes presenting Kowhai and Mahoe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Yƛŀ ƻǊŀ ǘŜ ²Ƙņƴŀǳ ƻ ¢Ŝ YǳǊŀ ƻ IŀŜǿŀƛ 

Ka puta Matariki, ka rere Whņnui 
Yƻ ǘƻ ǘƻƘǳ ǘŢƴņ o te tau e! 

Matariki re-appears, Whņnui starts its flight 
Being the sign of the new year! 

 

At the beginning of each school year we need to create targets for our school annual plan that link to our 
Strategic goals. A major focus for this term has been on - Strategic Goal 2: Our People 

¶ Creating an environment where expectations are consistent, everyone is valued, accepted, and 
supported, and to which everyone contributes. 

¶ Respecting and acknowledging tangata ǿƘŜƴǳŀΣ Ƴŀƴŀ ǿƘŜƴǳŀ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƪŀƴƎŀ ŀƴŘ ǘŜ ǊŜƻ aņƻǊƛ 
are valued and practiced in our school. 

 

School Goal:  To reduce the amount of major incidents in classrooms and the school field. 

 

Strategy:  

¶ To embed the restorative practices we use across the school so that our students take responsibility for their 
choices and actions. 

 

Early in the term, I wrote about the inappropriate and offensive language students were using in the 
playground. We are seeing a small reduction of this but it continues to be an issue. This also seems to be the 
catalyst for escalating most playground incidents so we ask you to continue to support us in this matter, as 
the home and school partnership does make a difference.  

As our reward system and restorative practices have been implemented this term we can see students 
taking greater ownership for their choices and behaviour which is heartening.  

In this goal we also have been looking for ways to make our school reflect our bicultural connection so we 
are currently working on the redevelopment of the waharoa at the main entrance. On Monday we went and 
picked up two pou pou that we have been gifted to us by Te Atiawa (Mana Whenua) to use. These will 
require painting and installing. If you want to be involved please just email or pop in and see me. We will 
also be creating some designs to sit at the top of the waharoa. 
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Reporting to Parents and Whanau 
In week 10 your child will bring home their mid year report for you to read and share as a whanau. We ask 
that these are opened at home. 

These are the same as last year's report as we are currently reviewing our reporting and assessment process. 
We are also waiting to hear from the Minister of Education about what the changes to reporting will look 
like under the Tomorrow Schools review.  

All of our teachers have put a lot of energy, time and thought into each report. The purpose is to give you a 
clear understanding of the progress your child has made in the past two terms. There will also be some next 
steps. These will become the focus for terms 3 and 4. This will link into our 3 way goal setting in term 3. This 
is open now for you to book your time. 
  

3 Way Conferences Term 3 
You can start booking in for 3 Way conferences for week 2 of term 3. We have 2 days 
available Tuesday and Wednesday. We are looking forward to setting new goals and 

identifying next steps from the mid year reports.  

You need to go to; 

1. https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/ 
2. Click on Making a booking 

3. Enter this code - 6cf7v 

Safety Matting 
We have a lot of spare safety matting that we would like to give away to a good home. If you or someone 
you know wants some please contact the office as we would like this to go to good use. 

Wishing you all a safe and happy winter holiday from Friday 5th July. We look forward to seeing you all back 
here on Monday 22nd July. 

bƎņ ƳƛƘƛ ƪƛŀ ƪƻǳǘƻǳ ƪŀǘƻŀΣ                 Luana Carroll, Te Tumuaki ς Principal 

A big welcome in ngaio class to:  

 J  Louis Prior   

 

HVS board of trustees  

The board of trustees elections were held in early June, and we'd like first of all to thank Flic 
Morris for acting as the returning officer.  The election went very smoothly with nearly 400 
candidate votes cast, and we're really grateful to Flic for taking this on. 

The board of trustees is delighted to have Angela and Teneti back on board, and to also welcome Bret as our 
new trustee.  We're looking forward to working together over the coming term, even if that does mean 
braving near freezing temperatures for evening board meetings as was the case this month.  As always, we 
are really keen to hear from all of you if you have anything you'd like to bring to the board's attention, or 
you just want to let us know how things are going for you as a part of the school community. 

We'd like to say a huge thank you to our two departing board members, Sarah Graydon and 
Jos Abernethy.  Sarah was the board chair for a long time and even volunteered to remain 
as chair for quite a bit longer than originally planned.  She's contributed hugely to most 
things that have happened at a governance level in the school over the past few years, and 

we're going to miss her advice and guidance, calm approach to everything, and of course her baking which is 
spectacular. Jos has been the teacher representative on the board for several years, and we've greatly 
appreciated her insight into staff issues and matters.  We're all well aware of how difficult things have been 
for the teaching staff with the recent industrial action, and Jos's updates on this and other events have been 
invaluable.  We're going to miss both of them, and are sure you will all join us in thanking them for their 
work on behalf of our school.          Best wishes, Richard, Acting Chair 

 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/


Sustainability  

Matariki Clean-up for Rata Treemendous Area  
                     Sunday 30 June 10am-1pm 

We are wanting to complete a number of aspects of the Treemendous landscaped area 
at Houghton Valley School and hold a working bee on Sunday 30th 10am-1pm this 
week. The area is now nearly two years old since this amazing makeover with help from 
Project Crimson https://projectcrimson.org.nz/houghton_valley_school/ 

The tasks will involve light and more specific weeding, such as clearing new unwanted tree wattle growth or 
collecting litter.  

Reeds and carex in the swale area are rapidly growing and we need to cut out the plastic mesh and metal 
staple pins to free this area for more growth. Strong boots and gardening gloves will be needed for this task. 
Some heavier work is needed to dig holes for signage posts, and repairing the ponga log edging. Thanks to 
Adam Ellis for setting up a new Rata sculpture with our students this week, and we are hoping to have 
another in place on Sunday. 

Please bring any gloves, tools, snacks and drinks you may need. 

If you are interested in helping us generally or have a particular task you'd like to help with, please let us 
know by email jill@houghton.school.nz or by letting your child's class teacher know.   JillHolmstead 
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Zoo trip  

On Wednesday last week, Harakeke and Ti Kouka went on a trip to the Wellington Zoo.  We visited some 
animals from New Zealand and other countries that live at the zoo and discovered some of the ways that the 
zoo supports conservation of these animals. We also found out some of the actions that we can take to help 
endangered animals that we thought we should share with others. 

- Forests and trees around the world are being cut down for paper and a lot of animals are losing their 
homes. We talked about different ways that paper products can be made without taking animals homes. 
One way is to make sure that the trees used are grown especially for paper. We can look for the green 'FSC' 
tick on paper products to make sure that our paper is sustainable! 

- There are penguins living around the coast near our homes and near our school. These penguins are being 
attacked by our own animals - especially cats! One way that we can look after these animals is by making 
sure that our cats are kept inside at night. 

- Looking after the planet and making sure we reduce, reuse and recycle can help look after our animals. 
Wellington Zoo is a 'Green Zoo' and uses energy efficient light bulbs and collects rainwater for gardening and 
cleaning. We could do this at home too. 

On Wednesday, we went to the zoo. We learnt a lot about the zoo.  
I learnt that Gibbons's arms are bigger than their arms.  

By Fred McGovern - Ti Kouka 

"Hurry up, take the photo!" we all got into the rustic, old truck. 
Click goes the camera. We returned to the giraffe enclosure. 

By Michael Metherell - Harakeke 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



From the Library éé. 

Holidays; cold & wet, sleeping in, curling up with a good book or three.... 
Next week I'll again be lending books for reading over the holidays.   
Students and parents can borrow as many books as they like.   
They'll go home in a red bag, which I'd like to see returned, with the books, in Week 1 of Term 3. 

It's a great opportunity to get out books of interest for all the family.   
Happy holidays!  Joanna 

"Beyond the Page" Free holiday activities from the City Library.... 

Featuring well known authors, illustrators, and performers, Beyond the Page is a festival 
ōǊƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǊȅ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘŀƳŀǊƛƪƛ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƘņƴŀǳ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ōȅ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ 
Library. 

Children will have the opportunity to explore their creative side, be inspired by spell-bounding performances, 
pick up a new skill, and discover a world of possibilities at their local library. 

Events happening at around Wellington City include performances by the Royal New Zealand Ballet, coding 
ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎΣ ǊƻōƻǘƛŎǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ aƻŀƴŀ ƛƴ ǘŜ ǊŜƻ aņƻǊƛΣ ǇǳǇǇŜǘǊȅ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎΣ ƛƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ 
workshops with Paul Beavis and Donovan Bixley, special storytimes on the Wellington Cable Car, and much, 
much more.  All events are free of charge.  

The whole festival programme can be found on www.beyondthepage.nz 
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Hvs sports  

Junior Cross Country 

It was wonderful to see so many parent supporters cheering our Y1 and Y2 yesterday at the junior cross 
country. We were so proud of all of our young tamariki who all gave their very best. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
           
 
    
 
 
 
 

 


